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Context
It is clear that the activities of transnational corporations and states impact indigenous peoples in a manner distinct from other marginalized peoples and populations.  To this end, a number of international standards specific to indigenous peoples have been developed, most notably the United Nations Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples.  Issues such as indigenous land rights, the collective nature of indigenous rights, the right of self-determination and free, prior and informed consent are all indigenous-specific manifestations of human rights which arguably require specific protection.

Several states and corporate actors strongly resist inclusion of indigenous-specific standards in international instruments.  The rights of self-determination and free, prior and informed consent are particularly contentious for some states.  Some states express support for such concepts, while seeking to restrict the definition of ‘indigenous’ in a manner inconsistent with the principle of self-identification.

While general language regarding ‘fundamental human rights’, and reference to ‘core human rights instruments’, such as the Universal Declaration on Human Rights, the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights and the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights would be most likely to achieve consensus from states, an issue worth consideration is whether such instruments themselves provide adequate scope to deal with violations of the rights of indigenous peoples.  

If general human rights instruments do not provide adequate coverage, specifically citing the UNDRIP may be an option to consider.  One way of interpreting the UNDRIP is as a unique and ‘stand-alone’ statement of contemporary international law standards related to indigenous peoples.  Alternatively, the UNDRIP can be interpreted as an international law instrument which clarifies how existing human rights norms and standards apply to indigenous peoples.

 A third option might be the development of a Committee under the treaty, which is tasked with issuing interpretative statements on the scope and content of the rights under the treaty.  Such statements could be similar to General Recommendations, such as General Recommendation 23 under the ICERD or General Comments under the Covenants.  The composition and mandate of such a body would be a critical issue, if such an approach is adopted.
Discussion Questions 

Questions for civil society regarding a UN treaty on corporations and human rights, and the rights of indigenous peoples

· How could a new treaty best ensure recognition and protection for the rights of indigenous peoples?

· Is it possible for the rights of indigenous peoples to be adequately protected in a treaty if they are part of a general reference to ‘fundamental human rights’, ‘core human rights standards’ or a similar wording?

· Is it necessary for a new treaty to specifically reference the UNDRIP? 
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